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Who to contact with a question: 

 

Fire & Medical Emergency: Call 911 (Gunnison) 
 
 

Arrowhead Firehouse:  phone: 970-862-8330 
 

AVFD Fire Chief: Jennifer Bonner 
Email:  avfdchief2023@gmail.com  
 

Communications:  Stacey Paznokas 
Email: communications.aia@gmail.com  
 

Design Review:  Joanie Thompson 
Email address:  jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com  
 

Fishing: Dennis Roberts 
Email: droberts.aia@gmail.com   
 

Forestry Management: Jim Gelsomini   
Email: Arrowheadforestmanager@gmail.com 
 

Heavy Equipment/Maintenance: Brad Fowler 
Email:  bfowler.aia@gmail.com  
 

Horse Corrals:  Dennis Roberts 
Email: droberts.aia@gmail.com  
 

Noxious Weed Control: Dennis Roberts 
Email:  droberts.aia@gmail.com   
 

Patrol:  Phone or Text: 970-209-6335  
 

Trash Service: Email: arrowheadofficemgr@gmail.com  
Phone:  (970) 862-8240 
 
 
 
 

The Arrowhead Improvements Association  
Official Website & Smoke Signals  

Newsletter Disclaimers: 
www.arrowhead1.org 

 

The Arrowhead Improvements Association Inc. is a state non-
profit organization. The purpose of the Arrowhead HOA is to 
unite the property owners of the Arrowhead subdivisions in 
Cimarron, Colorado; to encourage civic improvements within said 
area, to encourage community activities including, but not by 
way of limitation, the beautification, maintenance and general 
appearance of vacant and improved lots, filing roads, winter 
parking lot, entrances, open and recreational areas situated 
within the area and used in common by its residents; enhance 
the safety of Arrowhead; facilitate enforcement of any and all 
building restrictions, protective covenants, and to otherwise act 
in the interests of the members of the Association. 
 

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not 
constitute a recommendation or endorsement by the Association 
of the goods or services offered. The opinions expressed in this 
newsletter are those of the individual authors and not the Board 
of your Association. Neither the Board, the publisher or the 
authors intend to provide any professional service or opinion 
through this publication. 
 

News Articles 
 

The deadline for news articles is the 20th of the month before 
the next bi-monthly issue. Please email news articles to 
Stacey Paznokas at aiasmokesignals@gmail.com. All 
letters or articles need to include your name and a daytime 
phone number. All articles must be approved by the editors for 
publication or as space permits. 

 

 

Arrowhead Improvements Association  
Board of Directors 

Please email the entire Board at: aiaowner1@gmail.com  

Lowell Kindschy, President..................lowellkindschy.aia@gmail.com  

Brad Fowler, Vice President…………….............bfowler.aia@gmail.com   

Rosanna Harris, Treasurer....................rosannaharris.aia@gmail.com   

Keith Dalton, Secretary…………………..............kdalton.aia@gmail.com  

Bill Brassfield, Director………………………billbrassfield.aia@gmail.com  

Dennis Roberts, Director.............................. droberts.aia@gmail.com    

Rachel Grasmick, Director……………………… rgrasmick.aia@gmail.com 
 

Business Office 
ARROWHEAD IMPROVEMENTS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

PO Box 68, Cimarron, CO 81220 
Phone:  (970) 862-8240  

Email:  arrowheadofficemgr@gmail.com  
Business Manager-- Margaret Henry 

 

Arrorwhead1.org is the only official website for Arrowhead property owners (owners in Arrowhead in Gunnison Country Subdivision, also commonly referred to as Arrowhead or Arrowhead Ranch). "Smoke Signals" is the only official publication of Arrowhead 

Improvements Association, Inc., the property owners association for Arrowhead in Gunnison Country Subdivision. And “Arrowhead in Colorado (AIA)” is the only official Facebook page. No other chat room, blog, forum, website, Facebook page or other electronic or written 

publication is supported, sanctioned, associated with or condoned by Arrowhead Improvements Association, Inc., and said Association is not responsible for their content. 

Notice 
All real estate advertised herein is subject to the Federal Fair Housing Law.  The Arrowhead Improvements 

Association and its publication “Smoke Signals,” will not knowingly accept any advertising for real estate 

which is a violation of the law, either Federal or State. If you feel you have been discriminated against call 

the Colorado Civil Rights Division at 970-248-7329 or HUD 303-844-6158 or 1-800-669-9777 

Want to Advertise in the Smoke Signals? 
The deadline for advertisements is the 20th of the month 
before the next bi-monthly issue. To place an ad, please 
CLICK HERE to complete our Online Advertising Form. 

Stacey Paznokas 
AIA Communication Coordinator  
communications.aia@gmail.com  
 

To meet Stacey, visit page-15 

 

Board of Directors 2025  
Schedule of Meetings 

 

All Regular Board Meetings are scheduled for the third 
Saturday of the month and will begin at 1:00pm. If an 
Executive Session is required, it will be held at 9:00AM on the 
same dates with a break for lunch between the morning 
Executive Session and afternoon Open Session. 
 
Due to winter snow, the January & March meetings will be held 
at the Arrowhead Mountain Lodge. The other meetings listed 

will be at the Arrowhead Firehouse. 
 

Dates:                       Location: 
January 18        Arrowhead Mountain Lodge 

March 15      Arrowhead Mountain Lodge 

May 17     Arrowhead Firehouse  

July 19     Arrowhead Firehouse  

*August 16 - Annual Owners Mtg.  Arrowhead Firehouse 

September 20    Arrowhead Firehouse 

November 08     Arrowhead Firehouse 

   
*2025 Annual Owners Meeting will follow 
the Saturday, August 16th Board Meeting. 

 

Please watch for posted agendas to confirm dates, times and locations: 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/agendas-minutes-meeting-info  

 
All meeting dates, times and locations may be subject to change. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:avfdchief2023@gmail.com
mailto:communications.aia@gmail.com
mailto:jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com
mailto:droberts.aia@gmail.com
mailto:Arrowheadforestmanager@gmail.com
mailto:bfowler.aia@gmail.com
mailto:droberts.aia@gmail.com
mailto:droberts.aia@gmail.com
mailto:arrowheadofficemgr@gmail.com
http://www.arrowhead1.org/
mailto:aiasmokesignals@gmail.com
mailto:aiaowner1@gmail.com
mailto:lowellkindschy.aia@gmail.com
mailto:bfowler.aia@gmail.com
mailto:rosannaharris.aia@gmail.com
mailto:kdalton.aia@gmail.com
mailto:billbrassfield.aia@gmail.com
mailto:droberts.aia@gmail.com
mailto:rgrasmick.aia@gmail.com
mailto:arrowheadofficemgr@gmail.com
http://www.arrowhead1-archive.org/pages/smoke_signals.html
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeJxl85xJ4plUE6A4loSitP4n76bcJ-ZKwacCorSiBtEguYLQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeJxl85xJ4plUE6A4loSitP4n76bcJ-ZKwacCorSiBtEguYLQ/viewform
mailto:communications.aia@gmail.com
https://www.arrowhead1.org/agendas-minutes-meeting-info
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In order to receive news and announcements 

from the Arrowhead Improvements Association 
HOA community, you must sign up and complete 

the online form.  CLICK HERE to sign up. 
 
This listing is completely separate and 

independent from any contact or billing 
information that you may have provided to the 

previous management companies contracted 
by Arrowhead (Toad or Assurance), including 
the Arrowhead Fire Protection District. 

 
This blast email listing is confidential and is not 

shared with any third parties. 
 
The Arrowhead street address you submit will be 

verified before AIA emails will be sent to you. 
 

You have the ability to remove/unsubscribe your 
name from this email listing at any time. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Stacey 
Paznokas, AIA Communication Coordinator at: 

communications.aia@gmail.com 
 

https://www.arrowheadranch.com/
https://www.arrowhead1.org/blast-email-signup
https://www.arrowhead1.org/blast-email-signup
mailto:communications.aia@gmail.com
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AIA Business Office 

OfficefroPatrol 

http://www.arrowhead1.org/
http://www.arrowhead1.org/
https://www.arrowhead1.org/office
https://www.arrowhead1.org/office
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Hey Arrowhead... 
Everyone is encouraged to read our 
NEW 2024 Fall & Winter Living in 

Arrowhead Booklet. To learn more 
about our beautiful community and 

everything it has to offer, CLICK 
HERE or visit our website at 

www.arrowhead1.org and  
CHECK IT OUT!! 

Spring/Summer Edition 
• Download & Print PDF Version 

• Online MAGAZINE Publication 

 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/communications
https://www.arrowhead1.org/communications
https://www.arrowhead1.org/communications
http://www.arrowhead1.org/
http://www.tammybensley.realtor/
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_a295ee807f9542e7859e39962f285815.pdf
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_a295ee807f9542e7859e39962f285815.pdf
https://issuu.com/aiasmokesignals/docs/spring_summer_living_in_arrowhead_booklet_-_april_
https://issuu.com/aiasmokesignals/docs/spring_summer_living_in_arrowhead_booklet_-_april_
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 2024 AIA Board Member Election 
The board election results will not be known before this edition of Smoke Signals is posted. Once the 

results are reported to the Elections Committee, the candidates will be notified and then posted on the 

AIA website. 

 

We thank the four candidates for volunteering to run for the Board of Directors. The committee also 

thanks Law of the Rockies who managed our election. They quickly resolved a few incidents of missing or 

duplicate forms mailed to owners. Finally, a thanks to all owners that voted!!! 

  

If you have any questions, please email the AIA Elections Committee 

at: aia.electionscommittee@gmail.com 

 

The 2024 AIA Election Committee consisted of Arrowhead owners Diana Broughton, Bridget Isle and Millie 

Fowler. Bridget Isle announced that she will not be continuing in 2025. We thank her for many years of 

service to our community.  

Any owner interested in serving our Arrowhead community as an Elections Committee member please 

contact the Elections Committee Board Liaison to be assigned at the January Regular Board Meeting.  

 

Election Committee 

THANK YOU 

IN GRATEFUL APPRECIATION OF YOUR DEDICATED SERVICE  

TO THE PEOPLE OF THIS COMMUNITY 

THANK YOU for your volunteerism, commitment and  

being valued members to our Arrowhead Community!! 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/
mailto:aia.electionscommittee@gmail.com
https://www.arrowhead1.org/election-committee
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http://www.realtorjenniferthomas.com/
http://www.realtorjenniferthomas.com/
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Snow has been late coming this fall season, but by mid-November we received enough 
snow to have to close the roads on November 19th, a week before Thanksgiving. I 

hope everyone has a great Thanksgiving holiday with your family and friends. 
Christmas is just over the horizon with many people making plans for a fun holiday 
season. In those plans, many will be traveling. Please travel safe and be sure to watch 
the forecasted weather and carry the needed items in case of an emergency.  
 
Again this year, Patrol has signed out the entire Diesel parking stalls and only has the weekend/weekly diesel stalls 
available. Flatbed winter trailer parking on the lower west berm is open to about 2-3 more trailers. The upper Box trailer 

parking is still open, but because of snow we may not get access to get them parked. Owners need to get their trailers to 
parking lot by first week of November to beat the weather. Again owners, thank you for working with Patrol and helping us 
keep the trailer parking organized by meeting us.  
 
I know winter vehicle parking, especially 

during the holidays, is at a premium. 
Please remember to park your UTV’s 

and snowmobiles on the west hill if 
you will be gone for more than two 
days. We will be keeping a Patrol Agent 
on duty at the parking lot during the 
major holidays to help enforce our rules. 
Also, the overflow parking is mainly for 

when we are plowing to clear the parking 
lot. We will allow vehicle parking only 
when the main parking lot is full which is 
mostly during holidays. (No trailers 
solo/or attached to a vehicle is 

allowed to park in the overflow)  
Please contact Patrol if the vehicle trailer 

parking in front of Diesel parking is full. 
We will assist you in finding a parking 
location. (A reminder, the trailer 
vehicle parking in front of Diesel 
parking is not a full-time parking, it 
is only temporary.) Also, when the 
parking lot is being plowed and everyone 

parks in the overflow, please park your 
vehicle back in the main parking lot to 
open up the overflow for Will to keep 
snow cleared.  

 
The trash compactor has the second latch removed since bears aren’t a problem during the winter, but because of this, 

Patrol is finding the door open and swinging in the air. Please be sure the latch is secured when you shut the door. 
Most people are honoring what can be placed in the trash, but if you are unsure just read the signs posted. Thank you!  
 
If you have any questions or doubts, please contact Patrol 970-209-6335 and we will be glad to help you. If you’re a new 
owner and would like an orientation about Arrowhead, please call us and set a time to get together.  
 

Also, Patrol will be down to three Patrol members starting next summer. Two of our old Patrol 

members can’t last forever and we will be looking for qualified replacements. An application 
can be found on the Arrowhead website or contact Leonard Wasilewski or Brad Fowler for 
more details. 
 

 

Patrol wishes everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 

  Message from Patrol 

Leonard Wasilewski, Lead Patrol  
Phone or Text: (970) 209-6335 

Email:  arrowheadpatrol@gmail.com  
Webpage: https://www.arrowhead1.org/arrowhead-patrol    

CLICK TO PRINT OR DOWNLOAD Winter Parking Lot Information 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_be0cfb8467634f6d843d1eae1c80b3a6.pdf
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_be0cfb8467634f6d843d1eae1c80b3a6.pdf
https://www.arrowhead1.org/arrowhead-patrol
mailto:arrowheadpatrol@gmail.com
https://www.arrowhead1.org/arrowhead-patrol
https://www.arrowhead1.org/blast-email-signup
https://www.facebook.com/ArrowheadImprovementsAssociation.AIA/
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_cc99ab31408a4ed093946bea86737ded.pdf
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Arrowhead’s Online  

Classified & Market Place 

To located all required AIA Forms, you can find 

them on our website at www.arrowhead1.org  

http://www.tamarackatarrowhead.com/
https://aiamarketplace.createaforum.com/general-discussion/
https://aiamarketplace.createaforum.com/general-discussion/
https://aiamarketplace.createaforum.com/general-discussion/
https://www.arrowhead1.org/forms
http://www.arrowhead1.org/
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  Forestry Message  

For more information, visit the Forest 

Management webpage at: 
https://www.arrowhead1.org/forest-management  

 

The search for a new Forest Manager has finally ended!!  Jim 

Gelsomini will be filling the Forest Manager position.  Owners may 
contact Jim at arrowheadforestmanager@gmail.com or 303-881-

7480.  Jim will also continue to serve with Arrowhead patrol.  
 

Prices for MCH packs/ACE Caps will not be available until sometime 

in December.  Plan to place your orders beginning on or around 
January 1st. The online form will be available on the website 

sometime in December.   
 

Also, the Arrowhead Volunteer Fire Department will again assist owners needing help 

getting MCH packs or Ace Caps on/in their trees.  AVFD will be establishing a fee for this 
service starting in 2025 and the amount will be shown on the order form along with 

information on who to contact to arrange for assistance and payment. 
 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/forest-management
https://www.arrowhead1.org/forest-management
mailto:arrowheadforestmanager@gmail.com
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Brad Fowler 
BOD, VP & Maintenance Liaison 
bfowler.aia@gmail.com  
 

For more information, visit the  
Maintenance & Improvements webpage at: 
https://www.arrowhead1.org/maintenance-improvements  

  
Maintenance & Improvements 

The last time I wrote my article, I mentioned Fall and Winter were 

just around the corner.  Well, we got our first taste of Winter on 

October 31st. We received approximately 6” of wet snow.  Along with 

the low temps, we had all kinds of problems on the Alpine Plateau Rd.  

One couple ended upside down in the creek, another bunch of hunters 

slid back down the beaver slide and rolled truck and trailer.  Didn’t 

make for a very good start to their hunt.  There were about 11 or 12 

vehicles parked on the Alpine for approx. 3 – 4 hours while our patrol, 

maintenance crews and tow trucks cleared the road. Great job and no 

one was injured (just their pride).  A good reminder to those people 

with 2-wheel drive, bald tires, or who does not have chains, this could 

happen to you, too.  Please be careful when traveling the Alpine!! 

Also a quick note, if you need a tow truck, it can take up to 2 – 6 

hours to get here; and, $ 500 – $ 1000 + for the $$$ bill. 

 

I hope you have your snowmobile ready to go and 

your tracks on the old Side x Side, because our filing 

roads were officially closed as of November 19th.  The 

parking lot is open and starting to fill up. All diesel 

spots are taken and trailer spots are filling up fast. 

 

If you are new to the mountain this winter, and you 

have not learned all the ins and outs of our Winter 

Parking Lot, we do have a restroom at the East 

end of the Maintenance Building.  Also, if you need 

to get warm or make a local phone call, we have a 

Warming Hut at the west end of the parking lot. You 

are encouraged to talk with Patrol when parking in 

the winter lot or if you have questions.  Moreover, 

you’re also encourage to read our Fall/Winter 

Living at Arrowhead booklet and visit our special 

Winter Living webpage on our website for 

additional Winter living details. 
 

We have all the Association equipment in good working order, with tire chains on all tire vehicles and the 

groomer is ready to go. 
 

We are trying to keep gravel on the Beaver Slide.  However, keep in mind that hill can get very 

slippery even with gravel. 
 

 
 

Please, only throw Household items in the 

Trash Compactor!!!!  You can’t believe 

some of the items we have picked out this 

month. Also remember you are on camara.   
 

 

Lastly, slow down on the filing roads and enjoy this beautiful area in the winter time.  

Have fun, but be careful!! 

 

Lisa Ditmore, 2005 

mailto:bfowler.aia@gmail.com
https://www.arrowhead1.org/maintenance-improvements
https://www.arrowhead1.org/maintenance-improvements
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_cc99ab31408a4ed093946bea86737ded.pdf
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_cc99ab31408a4ed093946bea86737ded.pdf
https://www.arrowhead1.org/arrowhead-patrol
https://www.arrowhead1.org/communications
https://www.arrowhead1.org/communications
https://www.arrowhead1.org/winterlivingatarrowhead
https://www.arrowhead1.org/maintenance-improvements
https://www.arrowhead1.org/blast-email-signup
https://www.facebook.com/ArrowheadImprovementsAssociation.AIA/
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_cc99ab31408a4ed093946bea86737ded.pdf
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https://26cec677-f007-45da-8648-c2047285b012.filesusr.com/ugd/601ea3_b2e8e31b7b564baab9cf2d7c28a8ff22.pdf
http://www.wealthwithapurpose.com/
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Design Review Message 
The building season has ended and 

Arrowhead is quiet and blanketed with 

a beautiful layer of snow.  Our first 

meeting in 2025 will be March 10th.  

We will meet at the Arrowhead 

Mountain Lodge at 9am.   If you are 

wanting to start a project next 

summer, you don’t need to wait until 

we meet in the spring to start planning.  

You can get a jump on your plans by 

submitting everything to my email @  

jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com and I will 

have you on the agenda for the March 

10th meeting. This way, we can help 

you get everything in place so the site 

visit can be conducted once the snow 

melts and you can begin your project.  

It also allows you time to get building 

permit applications turned in to 

Gunnison County if needed.  

 
Gunnison County adopted new Wildfire Codes(WUI) in 2022.  If you are 

planning to build in the future, it is recommended that you contact the 

county and let them educate you with the new codes.  Each property is 

different and is treated as such, so there is NO easy answer to what 

building on your property will take.  Just remember our building season 

is much shorter than normal areas and most of our contractors have 

already started booking their schedules for next year.   Click here for a 

link to a document to help you get started with your plans.  

 
With that being said, a couple of reminders: 
 

• When you are planning a property improvement, you need to  
have the Construction Agreement and Plot Plan sent to me 
(jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com) 

The $100 permit fee needs to be mailed to the highlighted 
address on the Construction Agreement.  This address is: 

 

Arrowhead Improvements Association, Inc.  
PO Box 68 
Cimarron CO 81220 

    
• Send all building plans with the Plot Plan and Construction 

Agreement to jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com. 

• You need to locate your center pin and flag several points on the 
property boundary. 

• Flag several points of the adjacent properties as well, as needed. 
• Flag any site of improvements -- driveway, shed perimeter, trees 

you think need removed, etc. 
• Once this is done contact a Joanie Thompson 

(jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com), and I or a committee member 
will schedule a time for  a site visit.  

• Please refer to this document for many of the different project 
types done in Arrowhead.  

• Here is the link to the Design Review Committee webpage where 
you can find the regulations and more information. 

 
** Utilities** - Many owners have been asking about putting in 
utilities.  Please note that this MUST be approved by the Design 
Review Committee.  You are not required to pay for a permit, but 
we must approve the location of your plans.  Failure to notify the 
Design Review Committee could result in up to $500 in fines. 
 

• If you do not have an approved Gunnison County septic 
system, you are required to get a building permit from 
Gunnison County, no matter what the size.   

 
Please know that all property improvements need to go 

through the DRC.  Most require a permit.  Failure to notify the 

Design Review Committee could result in up to $500 in fines. 

Some plans just get the go ahead “OK” because they are 

considered maintenance.  It is better to ask than be in violation 

of the Arrowhead Regulations.  With all the new owners, come 

new contractors that DON”T know our regulations.  It is the 

property owner who is responsible for educating 

themselves and their contractors about the rules. If your 

contractor doesn’t ask if you have gone through the 

Design Review Committee for approval, they are most 

likely not familiar with our rules and regulations.    

 
Please continue to follow the requirements set forth for 

improvements in the 2020 AIA Regulations.  This helps the 

committee move forward for you more quickly.   

If your project requires a Gunnison County Permit, please click 

here to access their website.     

  

We look forward to continuing to serve the owners’ of this 

great community.  Have a very Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year!!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

**Shed Regulations**  
 

• All Sheds MUST be approved by the Arrowhead Design 
Review Committee. Click here for the process. 

• If you have an approved Gunnison County septic 
system, you do not need a Gunnison Co building permit as 
long as your shed is NO larger than 200sf.  If the shed is 
larger than 200sf you are required to apply for a building 
permit through Gunnison Co. 

 

Joanie Thompson  
AIA Design Review Mgr. 
jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com  

2025 DRC 

Meeting Dates 
 

❖ March 10th 

❖ April 14th 

❖ May 12th 

❖ June 9th 

❖ July 14th 

❖ August 11th 

❖ September 8th 

❖ October 13th 
 

All meetings start at 9am and 

are at the firehouse, unless the 

filing roads are not open, and 

then we will meet at 

Arrowhead Mountain Lodge. 
 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/design-review
mailto:jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com
https://www.gunnisoncounty.org/1005/Wildfire-Info
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1RqjO_VBEzdmK_dCvt1_2XpxISvUBTKiOCvgD32I84BE/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_e0eed14208b142c699efc9790fa33efc.pdf
https://26cec677-f007-45da-8648-c2047285b012.filesusr.com/ugd/601ea3_27a8842373744559a4557c51ec85fa1b.pdf
mailto:jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com
mailto:jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com
mailto:jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com
https://www.arrowhead1.org/design-review
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_75c8a8dc776349a3a807d713e616d7bc.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gG7ArJ9wIKX0FgS5Ox7iE5kBqwLoHgjPbY4vYHuxOYI/edit
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_75c8a8dc776349a3a807d713e616d7bc.pdf
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_75c8a8dc776349a3a807d713e616d7bc.pdf
https://www.gunnisoncounty.org/411/Building-Permit
https://www.gunnisoncounty.org/411/Building-Permit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1m3l3MPUHeyj2X1ck3Xw5Tymy6amC1eo0Ert9yDn0R5A/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1m3l3MPUHeyj2X1ck3Xw5Tymy6amC1eo0Ert9yDn0R5A/edit
https://www.facebook.com/ArrowheadImprovementsAssociation.AIA/
https://www.arrowhead1.org/blast-email-signup
mailto:jthompsonaia.drc@gmail.com
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It is an honor and a pleasure to introduce my 
successor, Arrowhead's newest Communication 
Coordinator, Stacey Paznokas.   
 

In addition to being an owner at Arrowhead, Stacey is 
an accomplished advertising and digital marketing 
professional, spanning over 30 years.  
 

To ensure a smooth transition and a fresh start to the 
new year, I will be working alongside Stacey through 
December.  
 

It's been a pleasure serving this amazing community 
for almost a decade.   
 

Warm Regards & Happy Holidays!!💖 
Lisa Ditmore 
 
Communications: 
communications.aia@gmail.com  
 

Smoke Signals Newsletter: 
aiasmokesignals@gmail.com  

A Note from Communications... 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/blast-email-signup
https://www.facebook.com/ArrowheadImprovementsAssociation.AIA/
https://sites.google.com/site/aiabusinesscontacts/
mailto:communications.aia@gmail.com
mailto:aiasmokesignals@gmail.com
https://www.arrowhead1.org/communications
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The information posted in this AIA Smoke Signal publication and the AIA website (arrowhead1.org), is intended to provide general knowledge that may be of interest to Arrowhead Homeowners and its members to the community. The Arrowhead Improvements 

Association, Inc. (the AIA HOA), does not warrant the accuracy to this particular page(s) and webpage(s) that is provided by the Arrowhead Fire Protection District (the AFPD); and the AIA is not responsible for the reliability, correctness or any other aspect of the content 

provided.  The AIA HOA disclaims any liability whatsoever in connection with the information that appears on this page(s) or webpage(s) and is not its author.  AIA HOA is not responsible for, and does not undertake any duty to provide owners with, up to date fire 

restriction information.  Please contact AFPD for the most current information. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.arrowheadfire.org/
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** MAP of Arrowhead -CLICK TO PRINT OR DOWNLOAD ** 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_be77233e88e94737b7596323f06ab0ec.pdf
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**CLICK TO PRINT OR DOWNLOAD FLYER** 

https://www.arrowhead1.org/copy-of-owner-information
https://www.arrowhead1.org/_files/ugd/673d36_742923fc9ce9449b8e844356ee630caf.pdf
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Visit our AIA website, www.arrowhead1.org to get the latest up-to-
date Area Forecast, Cams & Conditions AND Snow Reports.   
 

by Harold Thompson &  
              Joanie Aufderheide 

http://www.arrowhead1.org/
https://app.box.com/s/nz7f0bn0n0k01usdjttkr0c9zfod02gx


      

Pg. 20 Smoke Signals  December’24/January’25 

 

 

 

  

When: 
Saturday, February 22nd, 2025 

9:30AM to 4:00PM 
 

Where: 
Arrowhead Mountain Lodge 

21401 Alpine Plateau Rd. 
Cimarron, CO 81220 

 

Breakfast & beverages available for 
purchase at the Lodge. 

Costume Contest - Most creative 
"Super Hero" 

 

Website: 
https://www.arrowheadsnowmobile.org/  

Cost: 
Pre-Registration: $30.00 per person 

Day of Event: $40.00 per person 
 

 

For more information about the ASC 2025 Poker Run:  
https://www.arrowheadsnowmobile.org/     

 

Arrowhead Snowmobile Club (ASC) 
 

https://www.arrowheadsnowmobile.org/
https://www.arrowheadsnowmobile.org/
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Come On... 
Join In On The FUN with the ASC !! 

 Do you like meeting new friends?  Hanging with old 
friends?  Riding the groomed trails up-county to play?  

Cookouts? Pancake Breakfasts?  Night Rides? Bonfires?  
Parties? Poker Runs?  Costume Contests? Mechanic? 

Play in the snow?  Having fun?  If you said “Yes” to any 
of these questions we are the club for you!!! 
 

We are anxiously awaiting that first big snow that will allow us to start grooming up-country!! The 

groomer is fixed better than ever, and ready to go!!!! 
 

The only way we can keep our groomed trails up-country, is to have an active snowmobile club.  
We have lots of fun things in the making for this season, so DON”T miss out!!   
 

Our Meetings are the second Saturday of each month.  We meet at the Arrowhead 

Mountain Lodge at 10am unless there is a need for us to change.  If you need help 
getting there after the roads close let us know ahead of time and we will make sure to help 
transport you there. 
 

Our major fundraiser, the 11th Annual POKER RUN is scheduled for Saturday, February 22nd . We 
are looking for volunteers to have fun and help make this a great success.  Highlights include a 
Silent Auction, and a Whiskey, Wine, Wildcard Pull! A $20 donation entitles participants to a bottle 

of liquor. The club welcomes donations of items, services, or favorite adult beverages.  To support 
the cause, contact Gretchen Gore at 970-250-6197 or Deb Hoven at 303-475-8404 for 

donation arrangements. 
 

Click and save this link as it will take you to the Arrowhead Snowmobile Website. Updates coming 
as we get closer to the snow flying.  
 

The more members we have, the more fun it is!! 

Even if you are not an avid snowmobiler, your 
support is critical to our club and everyone can enjoy 

a nice easy ride up the Alpine on the groomed trails.  
Please click here to join the Colorado Snowmobile 
Association.  You have to join the Colorado 

Snowmobile Association first.  From there, you can 
join the Arrowhead Club. We are District 7. You can 

join as a business, family or individual.   
 

We hope to meet new members and see our 

snowmobile friends and family on the trails soon. 

https://www.arrowheadsnowmobile.org/
https://www.snowmobilecolo.com/

